Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 12/20/2010
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Celeste Coulter (ECWC), David Lebo (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC), Jeneé Pearce- Mushen, Bob Mushen (Clatsop County), Thomas Merrell (ECWC), Doug Ray (Necanicum Watershed Council/ NCLC) Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the October meeting were approved.
II. Announcements 

A. Measure 76 Passed: The ballot measure to extend utilizing state lottery dollars to fund natural resource programs, including watershed councils, passed last month. Before this measure passed, state funding for natural resource programs was scheduled to sunset in 2014. With the approval of Measure 76, lottery funds will be utilized for natural resource programs throughout Oregon indefinitely. 

B. Mike M. announced that the Cannon Beach City Council will vote on January 4th regarding the statewide ban of plastic bags. 
C. The City of Cannon Beach land swap for the 800 acre parcel that makes up Cannon Beach’s watershed has been finalized. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Cedar Planting Event in the Ecola Creek Forest Reserve Recap: On Wednesday December 15th, Bob, Mike M., and Shawn L., joined Doug Ray to plant cedar trees along Ecola Creek in the newly acquired forest reserve. The work party event was rescheduled from the December 11th volunteer planting party which had to be cancelled due to the weather. The group was able to plant hundreds of cedar trees; however, more volunteers will be needed for additional plantings in the forest reserve in the near future. 
B. Marine Reserves Advisory Committee Final Decision: The final meeting for the Marine Reserves area at Cape Falcon was held on November 10th. The Cape Falcon Marine Reserve was a very contentious issue. The final vote among the community team was 9 to 7 in favor of marine reserves. The Oregon Policy Advisory Committee, which met on December 7th, made the final decision to recommend the Cape Falcon Marine Reserve. If the Cape Falcon Marine Reserve is approved by legislators, it will be smaller in size than the original proposal and will be surrounded by a marine protection area that will still allow crabbing, salmon trolling and fishing offshore. 

C. Water Quality Monitoring Update: The last sampling date for the volunteer water quality monitoring crew was in November. The group decided to forgo a December monitoring date. Mike J. will summarize and create a report of the year’s water quality data. Also, there were some discrepancies with data reported by Surfrider, but the mix-up has been corrected. 

Bob will be taking 3 samples for e.coli for the City of Cannon Beach. He has also been looking into the possibility of joining with the Necanicum Watershed Council and Seaside High School to get bacteria analysis equipment at Seaside High School so that the samples would not have to be taken all the way to Astoria High School. At the last public works meeting, Mark See announced that the City agreed to hire a contractor to smoke the sewers. This is the test that Surfrider used to locate pollution hot spots in Newport. 
D. Elk Flats Project Update: Construction for the Elk Flats Restoration Project had to be pushed back due to the delayed receipt of the Army Corps of Engineers Nationwide Permit. As a result, construction was planned for the first week in November, the in-water work period for tidal river stretches. Unfortunately, on the first day of construction we experienced a major storm event that flooded the entire project site and completely saturated the soils. The specialized equipment used by the contractor that was supposed to work in wet areas could not work in the wetland without sinking in and risking getting stuck. We attempted to continue working by placing polyurethane mats down in the construction access areas and by using lighter weight equipment. However, the areas that we excavated began filling up with water to the point that we could not see the channel grades, and the material being taken out of the excavated channel was too wet to build the bioswale. We again attempted to keep working by pumping out the excavated areas, but because the water table was so high, the channels filled up faster than the pumps could remove the water. Finally, we had to stop construction and close up the site for the year. Madeline has submitted a grant extension request to OWEB so that we can continue the work next year during the dry season. 
E. Arch Cape Local Wetland Inventory: DSL recently contacted us with their completed review for the Arch Cape LWI we submitted at the beginning of the year. The revision requests spanned 11 pages. Pacific Habitat Services replied to the revisions saying that they would address the points raised by DSL. However, to date, Madeline has not heard anything else from them. Mike and Madeline will talk after the holidays to discuss how to approach contacting Pacific Habitat Services to make sure that the revision requests are met. 
F. Sea Ranch Plantings: Celeste and Doug Ray met with Terri Swiggert regarding our desire to replant Sea Ranch’s newly fenced shoreline along Ecola Creek. Celeste did an amazing job of bridging the gap between Mr. Swiggert and the watershed council. He has agreed to let us plant along the streambank, and to remove the blackberries on his property. Madeline and Celeste will coordinate hiring a work crew and purchasing the plants for this project. 

G. OWEB Conference Recap: Both Madeline and Mike M. attended the 2010 OWEB Biannual conference last month. Mike was able to attend a pre-conference meeting with the Network of Oregon Watershed Councils. This group’s main objective is to help watershed council’s with their organization and prioritization needs. Mike suggested that the North Coast Watershed Association become members of the Network and solicit their help for our organizational needs. Also, during the conference, both Madeline and Mike had the opportunity to speak with Melyssa Graeper, the new coordinator for the Necanicum Watershed Council. In an attempt to join forces for the benefit of both the Necanicum Watershed Council and the Ecola Creek Watershed Council, members of the North Coast Watershed Association, including Mike and Nadia, and members of the Necanicum Watershed Council, had a meeting last week to see how we can work together in the future. As a result of the meeting, the two councils agreed to have more coordination with each other. We will try to attend each other’s meetings and volunteer events. 
IV. For the good-of-the-order: Tom Merrell mentioned that the Department of Human Services is currently accepting grants for source water drinking protection projects. Tom will forward on the grant information to Madeline, and she will distribute it out to the council. 
V. Adjourn
